High School Principal’s Report to the Board
June 8, 2015

1. We have 15 students attending summer school through June for credit recovery
through €20/20. There are two sessions available and we have been recruiting more
students to attend.

2. The master schedule is loaded and committed. We will continue to work on schedules
throughout the summer. CPT 2 and advanced woodworking are the only new courses
for the year. Mr. Montieth is also working to get more ELP students enrolled in

3. | have been working with Bev Berns and Sara Brincks at AEA 1 to implement reading
interventions during advisory time including Second Chance Reading strategies. We
will also be implementing a building wide accountability system with graphic organizers
for reading across the content area. All of the second chance reading curriculum will
be delivered on Schoology to build in more accountability.

4. The CTE department is working with Gena Gesing and Diane Diiro at NICC to take the
next step with the YCC curriculum. Each career cluster area will be addressed in
Future Prep and members of the CTE team will be partnering and mentoring students
to enact job shadows which may turn into internships and career opportunities. This is
in addition to all juniors taking the NCRC WorkKeys exam.

5. We are working on getting all 10th graders signed up to take the Compass test as a
second measure instead of the MAP test. We are trained to give this on campus and
cost is minimal (free). We would have a reading score to report and also would
prepare students to take college courses with qualifying scores as 11th graders.

6. Donna Schmeidel and Kathleen Ayers have been working heavily with Mary Frese and
Bev Burns to implement online classes to share with Howard Winn. They are using
resources from AEA Online Learning and staff from Heartland AEA to assist as well as
taking a TRN class from NICC.

7. Attached is my student handbook for approval. Please note that the front page will not
be complete until hiring is done. Also, we have added a table of contents for easier
access.

8. Staff members will be attending the PLC conference in Minneapolis and the TIC
conference in Dubuque this month. Please look for updates on what they bring back
to us. We have several staff members district wide that are presenting at TIC.
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